
 

The Independence City Council met for a work session in the Council Chambers at 5:00 p.m., on Monday, April 

7, 2025.  

 

Mayor Bleichner called the meeting to order with Council Members Weber, Hanna, Moore, Mayner, Prusator, 

O’Loughlin, and Jensen in attendance.  

 

This meeting was available for public attendance. 

 

Staff from Buchanan County Health Center provided information on their Senior Solutions program. Council 

heard department updates from Building/Code Enforcement, Streets, Utilities, and Airport. Council held general 

discussion on the following: airport ideas for revenue generation, theatre/civic center proposal, K9 funds, chapter 

69 parking regulations, flood plain hazard mitigation program, Larson Lane roadway, IPF development 

agreement, a parking stall in front of Peters Law Firm, and solid waste disposal location for the new contract 

starting July 1, 2025. 

 

Whereupon Mayor Bleichner declared the meeting adjourned at 7:47 p.m. 

 

 

 


